[Agency Letterhead and/or State Chapter Letterhead]

[DATE]

The Honorable [Insert Congressional Member’s Full Name]

United States [Insert Senate or House of Representatives]

Address [Washington, DC. Congressional Office]

Washington D.C. [Zip]

Dear [Insert Representative or Senator and Last Name]:

I am a “9-1-1” professional and a member of the National Emergency Number Association (NENA).  I am writing to you to encourage your participation and support of the E9-1-1 Congressional Caucus, a bi-partisan, bi-cameral caucus co-chaired by United States Senators Conrad Burns and Hillary Clinton and United States Representatives, Anna Eshoo and John Shimkus.  

Serving more than 7,000 members, NENA represents the nation’s very best in 9-1-1.  As you are well aware, 9-1-1 plays a vital role in the provision of emergency services in our great nation.  The availability and effectiveness of our 9-1-1 systems for homeland security and every day emergencies is of paramount importance.  It is NENA’s goal and mission to provide the best service possible.  While most areas in the United States have 9-1-1 service, there are still many communities operating without it.  In today's world of modern communications and systems, nothing is more vital than ubiquitous 9-1-1 services for all communities, all communications devices and all citizens.  

While the need for 9-1-1 is widely accepted, the needs of 9-1-1 community are generally unknown.  It starts with location.  As you may know, in many circumstances 9-1-1 call centers may not always know the location of the caller.   The proliferation of wireless phones, multi-line telephone systems, mobile devices, in-vehicle safety systems, the growing demand for advanced communications capabilities in personal digital assistants, home computers and others all present unique challenges in providing location information.  In the most basic form, E9-1-1 capabilities provide adequate automated location information to 9-1-1 centers. 
The establishment of the E9-1-1 Caucus is long overdue.  Working on these issues and others, we are reaching out to every Congressional member in support of E9-1-1.  Simply, nothing could be more important than the numbers, 9-1-1 for every citizen, emergency and community.

I encourage you to join forces with your colleagues in Congress and participate in the E9-1-1 Caucus. Your involvement in these efforts is vital to ensuring the safety and security of the nation.  
Thank you for your leadership and I look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

[Name and Title]
cc: NENA National Office
